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        Minutes of     November 16, 2015   
        Date Approved        Dec. 21, 2015 
        Date Filed/Village Clerk    
 
 
 
November 16, 2015 
 
 
TUCKAHOE SIGN AND AWNING BOARD  
TUCKAHOE VILLAGE HALL – 2:30 pm  
 
 
Present : Chairwoman   Barbara Nieminen    
  Member  Clare Gorman  
  
Also present: Bill Williams   Building Inspector     
 
Absent:  Member   Christopher Baez 
 
 
Item #1    Approval of Minutes – October 19, 2015  
Item #2     Pinot’s Palette    Return  
Item #3     The Italian Job     New Window Sign  
Item #4     Transform Fitness     New sign, Awning and Arm Sign  
 
 
Item #1  Approval of Minutes October 19, 2015    
Member Gorman motioned to approve the minutes of the October 19, 2015 meeting.   This motion was 
seconded by Chairwoman Nieminen and was carried by the Board with a vote of 2-0. 
 
 
Item # 2  125 Columbus Avenue     New Signs  
Mr. Michael Santoliquido of San Signs and Awnings, representing “Transform Fitness” presented two 
signs to be place on the building, one awning and one arm sign.    The first sign is 24” X 94” and the 
second sign is 24” X 120”.   Both signs are black with blue border and white letters.   These signs also have 
the logo.  The awning measures 48” X 36” with a 42” projection.  The awning is black with address 
 “125 Columbus Ave” in white 4” letters.   The arm sign will be the sign they currently use at their 
Eastchester location.  The arm sign measures 36” X 24”.  There was discussion regarding the various 
variances needed for the two signs exceeding the number of signs on a building and the arm sign 
exceeding the maximum size.   The applicant was advised to return next month when all members of the 
board are available.   
 
The applicant will return next month. 
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Item #3  14-16 Columbus Avenue   Return   
Mr. Pat Cipollone, business owner of “Pinot’s Palette” presented a window door sign.  The letters for 
“Pinot’s Palette are 8” and “www.pinotspallette.com” are 2”.   There was discussion regarding a variance 
that is needed for the size of the letters exceeding the maximum size.  The applicant was advised to 
return next month when all members of the board are available.   
 
The applicant will return next month. 
 
 
Item #4  26 Columbus Avenue    New window Signs  
Mr. Nino Cierro, present window signs for “The Italian Job”.   Mr. Cierro stated that he wanted to change 
the design of the signs he submitted.   There was discussion regarding the number of window signs 
allowed for one business and if a variance will be required if he exceeds the limit.   The applicant was 
advised to submit new drawings of the window signs he would like for the next meeting.  
 
The applicant will return next month.  
 
 
 
The next meeting will be held on Monday, December 21, 2015   at 2:30pm. 
 
 
 
There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon motion duly made, 
seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 3:45 pm. 
 

http://www.pinotspallette.com/

